Minutes from Academic Technology Committee Meeting
September 18, 2020

The meeting was called to order and the minutes from the April meeting were approved.  
Survey Results 
Results from the ATC survey that was done in March were reviewed.  Over 80 percent of those surveyed believed that the college should support an on-campus testing center.  Many of the other questions were no longer valid as our focus has changed since the survey was administered.  The committee decided that we should create an updated survey based on our current situation.  We will form a sub-committee to work on this survey.
Technology Plan Update
The technology plan update was based on the results of the March survey.  The committee decided to wait until the new survey was administered and then use those results to revise the technology plan.
Membership and Chair Nominations 
The chair welcomed Dr. Fleming from the College of Education who has replaced Dr. Teed on the committee.  The committee will need to elect a new chair in April 2021.  Anyone interested in being nominated should contact the present chair.  Perhaps this person could act as co-chair this year to get some experience chairing the committee.  If no continuing contract faculty are interested in being chair, an annual faculty member can be nominated.
e-Learning
Roz Jester reviewed some of the eLearning issues that we will need to deal with this year.  Two of the most pressing issues involve the e-Learning coordinator position and revising the COPS to align with the changes that have been made in response to COVID.  The committee decided to create sub-groups to work on each of these issues between now and the October meeting.
Proctorio
Dr. DeLuca wants the committee to revisit the Proctorio issue as the recent Zoom meetings with faculty have pointed out this is a reoccurring problem that needs to be addressed.
MOU
Peggy Romeo reported on the MOU that faculty will be ratifying soon.  The intent of the MOU was to update some of the contract language that has changed due to COVID.




Goals
Based on the discussions held at this meeting, the following goals were set for the committee to work on this academic year:
1. Update COPs
2. E-Learning Coordinators
3. Survey to Faculty
4. Proctorio Issues and Solutions 



